Just so you'll know...

Willow Canyon First Ward

February 1996

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Feb 3 Stake Baptism

Feb 4 Fast Sunday

Feb 4 Stake Missionary
Class

Feb 6 YW/YM Activity

Feb 10 Valentine's Day Dance
(for adults)
(this will be Relief

Feb 11 Choir Practice 12:05 pm

Society for February)

Feb 13 YW/YM Activity

Feb 16 Ward Temple Night

Feb 18 Choir Practice 12:05 pm

Feb 20 YW/YM Activity

Feb 25 Choir Practice 12:05 pm

Feb 27 YW/YM Activity

Connie and Rick Sarrazin have arrived at their new home in California and feel that it was the right thing for them to do. They're happy to be near their children and grandchildren again. They sure appreciate the wonderful fellowshipping that they received here in our ward. Their new address is:

1253 West 26th San Bernardino CA 92405 Phone (909) 881-2003 "The word of God, as found in the scriptures, . . . has the power to fortify the Saints and arm them with the Spirit so they can resist evil, hold fast to the good, and find joy in this life."

President Ezra Taft Benson

WARD CHOIR

Our ward choir practices every Sunday afternoon, except for Fast Sundays, right after Church at 12:05 p.m. in the Multi-purpose room. Everyone is invited to be a member of the choir.

Thanks to Elder Blake Allen for sharing a list of the scriptures that missionaries are asked to learn. For those future missionaries who would like to get a headstart on their memorization, here are three "Missionary Challenge Scriptures" to memorize for this month, which deal with the Purpose of Missionary Work:

Jacob 5:61 Moroni 7:31 D&C 1:17-23

We wish speedy recoveries to Bill Murri and Margarete Schmitt. We look forward to having you back with us, fully recovered.

CONGRATULATIONS TO THESE WARD MEMBERS:

Gregor Dzierzon will marry Amy Christine Farrell on February 17th.

Bryan and Rhonda Jackson had a baby girl December 31st.

Michelle Davis and Bonnie Cook have graduated from Primary and have joined the Young Women's organization.

"Welcome home" to Blake Allen from his Mission in the Phillippines! We sure enjoyed your report on your Mission in Sacrament Meeting. Glad to have you back!

DAYS OF '47 FLOAT

This year our ward, combined with the Third and Ninth Wards, is invited to create a float for the Days of '47 Parade. If anyone is interested in helping with the float, we'll be providing more information as soon as it is available. It ought to be great fun!

The deadline to have any information put in the newsletter for next month will be February 26th. Newsworthy information would be greatly appreciated. Please write it down and give it to Dorothy Mahler, leave it in the door or mailbox, or call 571-2354 and leave a message on the machine.

HAPPY BIRTHDAY GREETINGS TO THESE WARD MEMBERS:

Feb 2 Tiffany Pasker

Feb 3 Jay Nielsen

Feb 4 Julie Cook

Feb 5 Ruth Clegg

Feb 6 Ronald Baker

Feb 7 Cynthia Love

Feb 7 Kim Southworth

Feb 10 Shelby Guest

Feb 14 Clemont Bishop

Feb 16 Cynthia Lesher

Feb 17 Linda Dzierzon

Feb 17 Ralph Tolman

Feb 18 Jake Hubbert

Feb 20 Karen Jones

Feb 20 Klarissa Wells

Feb 21 Marie Thompson

Feb 21 Clayton Williams

Feb 23 Laura Fairclough

Feb 23 Ross Shurts

Feb 24 Karen Woodhead

Feb 27 Judy Cash

Feb 27 Lee Guest

Feb 28 Devan McLain

PLEASE NOTE:

The Stake Missionary class is for those eighteen and over. It is held at 4 pm on Sundays, and will be a 12-week ongoing course. The teachers will be Returned Missionaries from the 9th ward.

MISSIONARY ADDRESSES

Elder Wesley Arnold MTC Mailbox #183 Can-Mon 0926 2005 North 900 East Provo, Utah 84604-1793

Elder Richard Clegg c/o Pres. Gary Dee Kennedy Caixa Postal 46031 04046-970 Sao Paulo SP Brazil

Elder Brian Frederickson CP 3046 Pituba, Salvador, Bahiz CEP 41811-970 Brazil

Elder Brett H. Johnson 5082 Forsyth Road, Suite B Macon, GA 31210-2107

Elder Kasey Kershaw 2201 Sycamore Drive #255 Antioch, California 94509

Elder Todd Lesher 917 7th Avenue, Apt. G104 Garner, North Carolina 27529

Sister Charity Scott 51 Falcon Way #54 Montevallo, Alabama 35115

Elder Charles (Chuck) Sullivan MTC Mailbox #14 OkOkl 1226 2005 North 900 East Provo, Utah 84604-1793

Elder Craig Woll Argentina Neuquen Mission c/o Pouch 50 East North Temple Salt Lake City, Utah 84150

Remember, Senior Primary girls have Achievement Day on February 13th and 27th (second and fourth Tuesdays). Thank you, girls and families for making these activities great! Girls, please write down your testimonies of the Book of Mormon and have them ready for the Achievement Days.

RELIEF SOCIETY

Relief Society for this month will be the adult Valentine's Dinner and Dance on Saturday, February 10th. Check the poster in the hall or contact Lori Hanson for more information.

There is a two-day Women's Conference to be held May 2nd and 3rd at BYU. This year's theme is "And above all things, clothe yourselves with the bond of charity" (D & C 88:125). Patricia Terry Holland will deliver the keynote address on Thursday morning with Marjorie P. Hinkley, Nina Bazarskaya, one of the first LDS converts in Russia, and Camille Fronk, instructor in the Department of Ancient Scripture at BYU as other keynote speakers. In addition there will be many workshops, panel presentations and lectures with topics of interest to LDS women as well as men. For more information, contact Marie Thompson or call (801) 378-7692. Early registration is \$13.00 per day. Campus Food and Lodging is also available.

"To rear children in an atmosphere of love, security, and faith is the most rewarding of all challenges."

— President Gordon B. Hinkley
